From: Irby. Mara@Waterboards

To: pminasian@minasianlaw.com

Cc: Hawe, Catherine@Waterboards; Petruzzelli, Kenneth@Waterboards; Unit, Wr_Hearing@Waterboards
Subject: Lehr CDO Hearing - Revised NOI Deadline Extended (8/18)

Date: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 3:39:02 PM

Mr. Minasian:

We have yet to receive a response to our August 8, 2017 request for revised Notice of Intent to
Appear (NOI) forms. As a courtesy, the revised NOI deadline is being extended to Friday, August

18 at 12:00 p.m. (noon). If by the extended deadline the State Water Resources Control Board
(State Water Board or Board) has not received a revised NOI form for Delbert and Donna Lehr,
completed in accordance with the instructions provided in the August 8, 2017 request, the Hearing
Officer will disqualify the witness “Sierra Pacific Industries” (listed on the party’s original NOI form)
from testifying in Delbert and Donna Lehrs’ case-in-chief. In addition, if by the extended deadline
the State Water Board has not receive an NOI form for Jeff Lehr, whether as a new party or as part
of an existing party, Jeff Lehr will be deemed to have rescinded his request for a hearing and
therefore will not permitted to participate as a party in the hearing or to challenge the Board’s
decision regarding the proposed cease and desist order.

Any non-controversial procedural questions may be directed to Mara Irby at

mara.irby@waterboards.ca.gov or to Andrew Deeringer at andrew.deeringer@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Mara C. Irby

Environmental Scientist

State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights, Hearings Unit
(916) 322-6794
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